TO:
All Vanguard Loft Residents

FR:
Michael E. Rutkowski, Property Manager

DT:
25 September, 2000

RE:
Garbage Chute and Garage Door

Over the past two months, the association has spent $3,500 on repairs to the trash chute/compactor and the garage door.  This is not because of inferior workmanship, but because of careless use or downright abuse by owners. 

Please follow the below suggestions to prevent additional damages:

Garage Door

1. Be sure door is COMPLETELY open before driving under.  It has been hit twice already.

2. When using your remote, press button ONCE and wait three seconds before pressing again (if it does not open).  Owners have been pressing their buttons repeatedly, and are actually commanding the door to OPEN-STOP-CLOSE-OPEN, etc. without realizing it.  We have burned out the safety breaker twice.

Trash Chute/Compactor  (guidelines are already posted at each chute)

1. The chute is NOT a "straight shot" down.  Meaning, the garbage has to turn corners while going down.  Large items get stuck at these turns, and clog chute. 

2. The compactor is intended to compact HOUSEHOLD garbage.  It cannot crush pots/pans, light fixtures, etc.  Items such as these have jammed the machine four times.

With 100 units in the building, some problems are inevitable.  However, $3,500 in sixty days will quickly lead to higher assessments.  In addition to the additional $$$, "down time" of the above items equates to an unsecured garage, (the door is stuck open) and offensive smelling halls (when the chute is clogged).  Please use common sense and follow the above guidelines.

